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Mayor Lauren Garrett
“One Vote For One Legal Voter”

2750 Dixwell Avenue
Hamden, CT 06518
Re: Registrar Certifications, Recertifications and Canvassing

Dear Mayor Lauren Garrett,

Under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), we are requesting the following information:
1. A copy of both Registrar of Voters Certification certificates and/or proof of annual
training certificates if they were certified more than a year ago.
2. A copy of the Form ED-632, which certifies that the canvassing required by CT State
Statute has been completed.

We had originally asked the Secretary of the State to provide the Certification information back
on July 9, 2024. We received a partial list on August 8, 2024. Additional information requested
has not been sent to us. After being sent the incomplete list, we have found that the
information provided was inaccurate. Hence, we are requesting under FOIA, that you provide
us with the information requested.

Included with this letter is Exhibit A (CT State Statute Sec. 9-192a regarding certification of
Registrars of Voters for CT) taken directly from the CT State Statutes and Exhibit B from the
Office of Legislative Research authored by Kristin Sullivan regarding the legal requirements for
the Form ED-632 the certification the canvassing required by CT State Statute was indeed
completed.

If both the Registrars of Voters are not certified after two years and not recertified every year
thereafter, they are not qualified to run elections according to CT State Statutes. This is a very
serious situation.

We look forward to your prompt attention to our request.

Respectfully,

it

Linda Szynkowicz
Founder/CEO Fight Voter Fraud, Inc. 475,775 5368
fightvoterfraud.org

Fight Voter Fraud, Inc.
P.0. Box 262
Middlefield, CT 06455-0262

501 (c) 4 Non-Profit
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City/Town Attorney d'Olg
2750 Dixwell Avenue "UneVoteFurOneLegalVoter"
Hamden, CT 06518

Re: Registrar Certifications, Recertifications and Canvassing

August 26, 2024

Dear City/Town Attorney,

Under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), we are requesting the following information:
1. A copy of both Registrar of Voters Certification certificates and/or proof of annual
training certificates if they were certified more than a year ago.
2. A copy of the Form ED-632, which certifies that the canvassing required by CT State
Statute has been completed.

We had originally asked the Secretary of the State to provide the Certification information back
onJuly 9, 2024. We received a partial list on August 8, 2024. Additional information requested
has not been sent to us. After being sent the incomplete list, we have found that the
information provided was inaccurate. Hence, we are requesting under FOIA, that you provide
us with the information requested.

Included with this letter is Exhibit A (CT State Statute Sec. 9-192a regarding certification of
Registrars of Voters for CT) taken directly from the CT State Statutes and Exhibit B from the
Office of Legislative Research authored by Kristin Sullivan regarding the legal requirements for
the Form ED-632 the certification the canvassing required by CT State Statute was indeed
completed.

If both the Registrars of Voters are not certified after two years and not recertified every year
thereafter, they are not qualified to run elections according to CT State Statutes. This is a very
serious situation.

We look forward to your prompt attention to our request.

Respectfully,

Linda Szynkowicz

Founder/CEO Fight Voter Fraud, Inc. 475.775.5368
fightvoterfraud.org

Fight Voter Fraud, Inc.
P.0. Box 262
Middlefield, CT 06455-0262

501 (c) 4 Non-Profit



Linda Szynkowicz
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From: Linda Szynkowicz
Sent: Wednesday, September 18, 2024 7:32 AM
To: jbs@sharkey-law.com; ‘Jessica Ostrinski'
Cc: ‘Sue Gruen'; 'Lauren Garrett'; 'Tony Esposito’; 'Lushonda Howard'
Subject: RE: FOIA Request

J Brendan Sharkey — 1 am confirming that the ED 632 was NOT performed according to State Statute by the
Hamden Registrars of Voters for both 2023 & 2024. This is a document that is produced and required to be signed
by both Registrars then submitted to the Secretary of the State. You have indicated in your email response that this
document is unavailable because it was not produced by the Registrars.

We will note this in our public documents we are compiling for the Registrar of Voters and their compliance with
CT State Statutes.

Thank you for cooperating with our public inquiry.

Respectfully,
Linda Szynkowicz

Linda Szynkowicz
Founder / CEO
Fight Voter Fraud, Inc 501(c)4 Non-Profit

Website www.fightvoterfraud.org
Email linda@fightvoterfraud.org
General Info info@fightvoterfraud.org
Phone 860-575-7125

THIS COMMUNICATION MAY BE PROTECTED BY THE ASSOCIATED AFFILIATES AND PRIVILEGE AND MAY CONTAIN CONFIDENTIAL
INFORMATION INTENDED ONLY FOR THE PERSON TO WHOM IT IS ADDRESSED. ANY USE, DISSEMINATION,FORWARDING,
PRINTING OR COPYING OF THIS EMAIL WITHOUT CONSENT OF THE ORIGINATOR IS STRICTLY PROHIBITED. IF YOU HAVE RECEIVED
THIS EMAIL IN ERROR, PLEASE IMMEDIATELY DESTROY AND NOTIFY LINDA SZYNKOWICZ. ALL COMMUNICATION THROUGH THIS
SERVER IS ENCRYPTED AND PROTECTED ACCORDING TO FEDERAL AND STATE LAWS.

From: jbs@sharkey-law.com <jbs@sharkey-law.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2024 10:36 AM

To: Linda Szynkowicz <linda@fightvoterfraud.org>; 'Jessica Ostrinski' <jostrinski@Hamden.com>
Cc: 'Sue Gruen' <sgruen@Hamden.com>; 'Lauren Garrett' <lgarrett@Hamden.com>; 'Tony Esposito’
<TEsposito@Hamden.com>; 'Lushonda Howard' <lhoward@Hamden.com>

Subject: RE: FOIA Request

Ms. Szynkowicz —
Thank you for your follow-up.
Please be advised that the FOIA only requires the Town to provide you with documents in its possession. The

act does not require the Town to perform additional tasks in an effort to provide the requestor with information
it wishes to have but is not within the Town’s possession.

1



<Igarrett@Hamden.com>; Tony Esposito <TEsposito@Hamden.com>; Lushonda Howard <lhoward@Hamden.com>
Subject: FOIA Request

Good afternoon,
Please see attached letter in response to your FOIA request.
Thank you,

Jessica Ostrinski, Legal Assistant
Office of the Town Attorney

2750 Dixwell Avenue

Hamden, CT 06518
(203)287-7050-Office
(203)287-7051-Fax



Linda Szynkowicz
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From: jbs@sharkey-law.com
Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2024 10:36 AM
To: Linda Szynkowicz; ‘Jessica Ostrinski'
Cc: 'Sue Gruen'; ‘Lauren Garrett'’; 'Tony Esposito’; 'Lushonda Howard'
Subject: RE: FOIA Request
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Ms. Szynkowicz —
Thank you for your follow-up.

Please be advised that the FOIA only requires the Town to provide you with documents in its possession. The
act does not require the Town to perform additional tasks in an effort to provide the requestor with information
it wishes to have but is not within the Town’s possession.

Accordingly, the Town of Hamden has fully complied with your earlier request for information.

J. Brendan Sharkey
Attorney at Law
Hamden Assistant Town Attorney

P.O.Box 9
Guilford, CT 06437
(203) 248-8545 (o)
(203) 435-0379 (m)

From: Linda Szynkowicz <linda@fightvoterfraud.org>

Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2024 8:20 AM

To: Jessica Ostrinski <jostrinski@Hamden.com>

Cc: Brendan Sharkey <jbs@sharkey-law.com>; Sue Gruen <sgruen@Hamden.com>; Lauren Garrett
<lgarrett@Hamden.com>; Tony Esposito <TEsposito@Hamden.com>; Lushonda Howard <lhoward@Hamden.com>
Subject: RE: FOIA Request

Jessica - The Registrar of voters can get their training hours from the ROVAC. If they have difficulty in obtaining
them, (So far, no other Registrar’s have had any difficulty), they can reach out to New Britain Registrars Peter
and/or Lucian and they can assist in walking you through the simple process.

The other registrars across the state have been able to send us the 2024 Canvassing document. It needed to be
completed between Jan 1%t and May 1., so it just needs to be dated and signed. (Yes, we know it’s not due to SOTS
until Dec. 5™) If you are unable to send the 2024, please forward the 2023 signed ED - 632.

We are putting together a comprehensive excel document on all the Registrars, their certifications, education
recertification and their 2024 ED 632 to make sure they are following State Statutes. It would be helpful if you
could provide the requested information per my FOIA. Thank you for assisting us.

Linda



Linda Szynkowicz

From: Linda Szynkowicz

Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2024 8:20 AM

To: Jessica Ostrinski

Cc: Brendan Sharkey; Sue Gruen; Lauren Garrett; Tony Esposito; Lushonda Howard
Subject: RE: FOIA Request

Jessica - The Registrar of voters can get their training hours from the ROVAC. If they have difficulty in obtaining
them, (So far, no other Registrar’s have had any difficulty), they can reach out to New Britain Registrars Peter
and/or Lucian and they can assist in walking you through the simple process.

The other registrars across the state have been able to send us the 2024 Canvassing document. It needed to be
completed between Jan 1%t and May 1%, so it just needs to be dated and signed. (Yes, we know it’s not due to SOTS
until Dec. 5™ If you are unable to send the 2024, please forward the 2023 signed ED - 632.

We are putting together a comprehensive excel document on all the Registrars, their certifications, education
recertification and their 2024 ED 632 to make sure they are following State Statutes. It would be helpful if you
could provide the requested information per my FOIA. Thank you for assisting us.

Linda

Linda Szynkowicz
Founder / CEO
Fight Voter Fraud, Inc 501(c)4 Non-Profit

Website www.fightvoterfraud.org
Email linda@fightvoterfraud.org
General Info info@fightvoterfraud.org
Phone 860-575-7125

THIS COMMUNICATION MAY BE PROTECTED BY THE ASSOCIATED AFFILIATES AND PRIVILEGE AND MAY CONTAIN CONFIDENTIAL
INFORMATION INTENDED ONLY FOR THE PERSON TO WHOM IT IS ADDRESSED. ANY USE, DISSEMINATION,FORWARDING,
PRINTING OR COPYING OF THIS EMAIL WITHOUT CONSENT OF THE ORIGINATOR IS STRICTLY PROHIBITED. IF YOU HAVE RECEIVED
THIS EMAIL IN ERROR, PLEASE IMMEDIATELY DESTROY AND NOTIFY LINDA SZYNKOWICZ. ALL COMMUNICATION THROUGH THIS
SERVER IS ENCRYPTED AND PROTECTED ACCORDING TO FEDERAL AND STATE LAWS.

From: Jessica Ostrinski <jostrinski@Hamden.com>

Sent: Friday, September 6, 2024 12:22 PM

To: Linda Szynkowicz <linda@fightvoterfraud.org>

Cc: Brendan Sharkey <jbs@sharkey-law.com>; Sue Gruen <sgruen@Hamden.com>; Lauren Garrett
<lgarrett@Hamden.com>; Tony Esposito <TEsposito@Hamden.com>; Lushonda Howard <lhoward@Hamden.com>
Subject: FOIA Request

Good afternoon,
Please see attached letter in response to your FOIA request.

Thank you,



Linda Sﬂnkowicz

From: Jessica Ostrinski <jostrinski@Hamden.com>

Sent: Friday, September 6, 2024 12:22 PM

To: Linda Szynkowicz

Cc: Brendan Sharkey; Sue Gruen; Lauren Garrett; Tony Esposito; Lushonda Howard
Subject: FOIA Request

Attachments: FOIA Response Letter.pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Good afternoon,
Please see attached letter in response to your FOIA request.
Thank you,

Jessica Ostrinski, Legal Assistant
Office of the Town Attorney

2750 Dixwell Avenue

Hamden, CT 06518
(203)287-7050-0Office
(203)287-7051-Fax



TOWN OF HAMDEN
OFFICE OF THE TOWN ATTORNEY

Hamden Government Center
2750 Dixwell Avenue
Hamden, Connecticut 06518

Town Attorney Telephone (203) 287-7050
SUSAN GRUEN Facsimile (203) 287-7051
Assistant Town Attorney

TIMOTHY J. LEE
J. BRENDAN SHARKEY

September 6, 2024
Linda Szynkowicz
Fight Voter Fraud, Inc.
P.O. Box 252
Middlefield, CT 06455
Via Email: linda@fightvoterfraud.org

RE: FOIA Request to Town of Hamden
Dear Ms. Szynkowicz:

This is in reply to your request to Mayor Lauren Garrett and to the City/Town Attorney for
information pursuant to the state Freedom of Information Act dated August 26, 2024,

1. A copy of both Registrar [sic] of Voters Certification certificates and/or proof of annual
training certificates if they were certified more than a year ago.

Response:
The Republican registrar is not in possession of his certification certificate as it was

issued over 25 years ago.

The Democratic registrar has no certificate as she is not yet certified (within two years of
first taking office.

The Registrars’ Office is not in possession of any annual training certificates.

2. A copy of the Form ED-632, which certifies that the canvassing required by CT State
Statute [sic] has been completed.



Response:
The Hamden Registrars of Voters have not received the Form ED-632 from the Secretary

of the State.

Thank you.

QS o5,

J. Brendan Sharkey
Assistant Town Attorney
Town of Hamden

Cc:  Mayor Lauren Garrett
Hamden Registrars of Voters



Linda Szynkowicz
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From: Lushonda Howard <lhoward@Hamden.com>

Sent: Monday, September 9, 2024 9:24 AM

To: Jessica Ostrinski; Linda Szynkowicz

Cc: Brendan Sharkey; Sue Gruen; Lauren Garrett; Tony Esposito

Subject: RE: FOIA Request

Good morning,
Received. Thank you

Shon Howard. MS. BSCJ. CND

Hamden Democratic Registrar of Voters
2750 Dixwell Avenue., Hamden CT 06514
Phone: 203-287-7001

Fax: 203-287-7065
Ihowardehamden.com

From: Jessica Ostrinski <jostrinski@Hamden.com>

Sent: Friday, September 6, 2024 12:22 PM

To: linda@fightvoterfraud.org

Cc: Brendan Sharkey <jbs@sharkey-law.com>; Sue Gruen <sgruen@Hamden.com>; Lauren Garrett
<lgarrett@Hamden.com>; Tony Esposito <TEsposito@Hamden.com>; Lushonda Howard <lhoward@Hamden.com>
Subject: FOIA Request

Good afternoon,
Please see attached letter in response to your FOIA request.
Thankyou,

Jessica Ostrinski, Legal Assistant
Office of the Town Attorney

2750 Dixwell Avenue

Hamden, CT 06518
(203)287-7050-Office
(203)287-7051-Fax



Linda Sﬂnkowicz

From: Sue Gruen <sgruen@Hamden.com>
Sent: Thursday, September 5, 2024 8:52 AM
To: Linda Szynkowicz

Cc: jbs@sharkey-law.com; Jessica Ostrinski
Subject: RE: FOI Request

Ms. Szynkowicz:

This acknowledges receipt of your request to the City/Town Attorney received by this office on September 3, 2024. As
this request is the same as that emailed to the mayor on September 3, 2024, please refer to Assistant Town Attorney
Brendan Sharkey’s response emailed to you on September 4, 2024.

Thanks you.

Sue Gruen

Town Attorney

2750 Dixwell Avenue
Hamden, CT 06518
(203) 287-7050 (office)
(203) 687-7380 (cell)
sgruen@hamden.com

This email may be a confidential attorney-client communication or may contain confidential and privileged
material for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). Any review, use, distribution or disclosure by others is strictly
prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient (or not authorized to receive emails for the recipient), you are
hereby notified that you have received this transmittal in error. Please notify us by calling or emaiting the sender.

From: jbs@sharkey-law.com <jbs@sharkey-law.com>

Sent: Wednesday, September 4, 2024 5:05 PM

To: linda@fightvoterfraud.org

Cc: Sue Gruen <sgruen@Hamden.com>; Lauren Garrett <igarrett@Hamden.com>
Subject: RE: FOI Request

Ms. Szynkowicz —
I am an assistant town attorney for the Town of Hamden. In that capacity, I am sending this message to confirm
receipt of your request for information pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act that you emailed to the

mayor on Tuesday, September 3%,

We are attempting to assemble the requested information and provide responses promptly. In the meantime,
you may contact me if you have any questions.

Thank you.

J. Brendan Sharkey
Attorney at Law



Linda Szynkowicz
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From: jbs@sharkey-law.com
Sent: Wednesday, September 4, 2024 5:05 PM
To: Linda Szynkowicz
Cc: ‘Sue Gruen'; 'Lauren Garrett'
Subject: RE: FOI Request

Ms. Szynkowicz —

I am an assistant town attorney for the Town of Hamden. In that capacity, I am sending this message to confirm
receipt of your request for information pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act that you emailed to the
mayor on Tuesday, September 3.

We are attempting to assemble the requested information and provide responses promptly. In the meantime,
you may contact me if you have any questions.

Thank you.

J. Brendan Sharkey
Attorney at Law

P.O.Box 9
Guilford, CT 06437
(203) 248-8545 (o)
(203) 435-0379 (m)



